Executive Board,
 
You may hear from members about a USPS initiative to again reduce redundant emails, reports, telecoms & meetings. Yes, NAPS was contacted last week via an email from the USPS COO about this initiative and requesting NAPS participation. 
 
The COO asked USPS leadership to seek members of NAPS at the District level to serve on teams to help eliminate redundant and low value emails, reports, telecoms, and meetings. The initiative is to take 4-weeks. NAPS did inquire if the USPS wanted NAPS HQ to select the NAPS representatives to be part of each District Team.  We have not received confirmation yet on our inquiry.
 
However, we were made aware that this initiative is already starting in some Districts. In addition, some local NAPS leaders have already been contacted by USPS District leadership asking for participation and for NAPS members to complete a survey related to USPS redundancy. NAPS encourages members to complete this specific survey. We want to ensure the USPS can get an accurate assessment of the amount of USPS redundancy EAS must handle on a regular basis.  
 
NAPS HQ will continue to follow-up with the USPS HQ to ensure NAPS representation are on each District team to help assess the survey results and provide resolutions to this redundancy issue.  Please share this information with your members.
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